NHSOA Meeting – December 10, 2017 – Location NSAA Headquarters Meeting was held at 1 PM on December 10, 2017

Scott – Website Update

1. Photos will be provided by board members to Scott in order update the website with photos.

Minutes

August 27, 2017 minutes were reviewed. Minutes were approved by all sports.

Financials

Sue Mailhot (Volleyball/Treasurer) was not in attendance so a treasurer's report was not provided. Ms. Mailhot did not notify the director that she was not planning to attend. Mr. Classen will check the status of the treasurer's report.

Each sport provided a summary:

Basketball:

Mentors will be assigned to new officials in the district 5 area.

Clinics were ran October 10, 2017 at Creighton Prep with 30+ attendees.

Baseball:

Clinics are being scheduled in Lincoln, Omaha and working on Norfolk. Dates are pending finding locations. Newsletter will be done prior to the meetings.

Soccer:

One scheduled clinic was performed in Omaha. More than 50 attended the meeting.

Swim/Dive:

New board member (Scott Sorensen) will meet with past board member to discuss plans for the sport.

Track and Field:

Planning to have a meeting to discuss proper uniforms, starts, proper calls for DQ athletes and proper procedure will occur.

Football:

Season finished with awards being presented at the state championship games. Hudl is being used regularly by the officials. Getting it Right software needs an email sent to NHSOA officials to attempt to get a discount for the software. Software is used to assist officials with proper procedure.

Wrestling:

Four clinics were conducted in Omaha, Lincoln, Kearney and Bridgeport. Ninety-seven officials attended the meetings, Skype was used so that 6 officials could attend via the web. Flipping disc was shown at the meeting.

Unfinished business from last meeting:

NHSOA Free Membership for new officials

Tabled the topic of allowing new officials to be a NHSOA member for free for first and 2^{nd} year officials. Waiting for the new NSAA director to be hired so this topic can be discussed with him. (All voted yes)

Hudl

Hudl administrator being paid to deal with facilitating the website. The current administrator spends 10+ hours a week dealing with requests, obtaining video and providing to NHSOA members. The amount allotted to pay the administrator is \$2,400. All voted yes, Basketball abstained.

NSAA Report

Jon Dolliver provided a supervisor of officials report.

Bag tags and emergency contact information will be provided and obtain for all state officials. New NSAA Director is being hired in the Jan/Feb 2018 time frame.

NHSOA Director Report (Kelly Classen):

Mr. Classen attend the NSAA Board of Directors meeting. We have had representation at 3 meetings. Bill Lewis Scholarship form was sent to all Nebraska schools. It was recommended to send it to the all the NHSOA members. Policy manual is being worked on. No time table was set when it would be completed.

Next meeting is March 25, 2018 at 11:00 at the NSAA building.

Meeting was adjourned with all voting yes.

Audio of the meeting was recorded by the secretary (Todd Parr/Wrestling).